
  
  
   
  
 
 

 St. Gregory Stewardship: May 12, 13 & 15, 2018  
                           Weekly              Per Family  
 Envelopes                    $2,881.00  $13.40 
 Loose                       $   150.00  $    .70 
 Total                       $3,031.00  $14.10 
 Support Budget/Week:     $3,558.00                $16.55 
 Difference this Week:     $ (527.00)               $(2.30)  
                                          

Total May Green Sunday: $210.00 

 

   Pentecost sunday  

Worship Schedule 
 
 

Saturday May 19-Easter Weekday 

  4pm SG +  Dick Braun 
Sunday  May 20-Pentecost Sunday 
  8am HT + Alex & Rita Bonde 
10am SG + Jeanette Stebnitz 
  7pm HT + Intentions of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishioners 
Tuesday May 22-St. Rita of Cascia, Religious 

8:15am HT + Special Intention 
6pm SG Recite the Rosary  
Wednesday  May 23-Weekday 
 8:15am HT + Special Intention 
Thursday May 24-Weekday 

8:15am SG + Edward Broeckert 
Friday May 25-Weekday                         
8:15am SG + Gary Baumann 
Saturday May 26-St. Philip Neri, Priest 
     4pm SG + Nenahlo Family 
Sunday  May 27-The Most Holy Trinity 

    8am HT + Deceased Member of the Koenig-Schneider Family 

 10am SG + Gary Baumann               
   7pm HT + Intentions of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishioners 
 
  
 
 

Liturgical Ministers  
 

  May 26 & 27 

Greeters: 
 4pm SG:N-Lucille Heinzen 
  M-Kelly Isselmann, Betty Schuler 
 8am HT: Sam & Jane Barnett 
10am SG:N-Dale & Mardelle Christel 
                M-Ron & Margaret Koscielak 
 

Lectors 
 4pm SG: Isabella Scheibl 
 8am HT:  Mike Kleczewski 
10am SG: Mary Seichter 
 

Extra Ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 
 4pm SG: Ann Scheibl, Meg Post 
 8am HT: Carol Heinzen, Larry Steffen, MaryJo Grube, Jackie Platz 

 10am SG: Steve Noworatzky, Fred Reindl 
 

Ushers 
 4pm SG: Mike Scheibl, Mark Kenneke 
 8am HT:  Orville Bonde, Glenn Neils, Bob Binversie 
 10am SG: Ron Egan, Joe Weber 
 

Servers 
 4pm SG: Olivia Scheibl 
 8am HT: Thomas Vogel, Mason Mueller 
 10am SG: Isaac Egan 

Scrip:  
 SG 4pm: Helen Gosse  
 HT 8am:  Nancy Augustine 
SG 10am: Mary Seichter 
 

Parish News 
 

 
       
          Farewell to Father Pat & Joseph 
 A Celebration of Gratitude will take place on            

               Friday evening, June 22nd, at 5:00pm at Holy Trinity  
                                    Watch bulletin for details!  
 
 
 

St. Gregory School Legacy Celebration-Saturday, June 16th Any 
one interested in helping with the planning, decorations, etc.. Please 
con- tact the school or parish office. 

 

St. Gregory Fall Festival meeting-Wednesday, June 6th-
6pm in school cafeteria 
 

Our local Knight of Columbus Council will be hosting a Pancake 
Breakfast at the Applebee's Restaurant in Manitowoc the weekend 
of June 2, 2018.  Menu includes Pancakes, sausage or bacon, Coffee 
or Juice. Tickets are $5.00 each and can be acquired from any 
Knights of Columbus member. Tickets will also be sold at all Masses 
the weekends of May 19 & 26. The Knights of Columbus thank you for 
your continued support in their activities. 
 

Parish Elections will be held the beginning of June. St. Gregory Fi-
nance Council is in need of 1 trustee treasurer (elected by parish 
members) and 3 appointed members-at-large. Parish Council also 
needs several members. If interested or you know someone willing to 
serve on any of  these positions, please contact the parish office 773-
2511.  Holy Trinity Parish Council. There are 3 open positions.  
Anyone interested, please contact Matt Schneider at  (920) 374-1307.  

 

Thank you to everyone who has helped get St. Gregory Prayer Gar-
den ready for the summer. We would like to have it cleaned and 
planted by June 16th for Bishop Rickenôs visit. Hopefully he will bless 
our beautiful garden. 
 

Second Collection this weekend: Home Missions The four major 
beneficiaries represented in this collection are: The Catholic Commu-
nications Campaign, The Catholic Home Missions Appeal, the Black 
& Native American Missions & The Catholic University of America. 
Thank you in advance for your generous donation. 

 

The Crossing Baby Bottle Drive Please pick up a Baby Bottle from 
the back of church and fill it with donations to support babies & fami-
lies in need. The bottles will be returned on Fathersô Day. Thank you! 
 

Thank you, Gracious Hosts: Barb Hruby and Matt Schneider for 
your commitment and service to our Parish.  A joy
-filled Pizza & a Moving Night profited $154 
through your hard work.  Thank you! 
 
 

St. Gregory Caring Hearts & Hands July 13th 
shrine tour information sheets can be picked up 
on the table in the back of church at St. Gregory & 

on the table as you enter Holy Trinity. Reserve your spot now with 
payment of $25 sent into St. Gregory parish office by June 1st. The 
bus will leave St. Gregory church parking lot at 7:30 am with a pick up 

 Holy Trinity Stewardship for May 13, 2018  
 

                                              Weekly    Fiscal Year Budget 
Envelopes                         $ 1,447.00        $88,100.00  
Loose                                $    272.00        $12,300.00  
Total                                  $ 1,719.00      $100,400.00 
Support Budget/Week:    $  1,930.00        $87,742.97 received for year 
Difference This Week       $  (211.00)       $12,657.03  needed by 6/30/18 

 
Green Sunday May Donations $100   May Total: $150 



Weekend of May 19 & 20, 2018  

  Holy Trinity: 
 

 Art & Lucille Lange 

 

 

St. Gregory: 
 

Jack Rief 
ðððððððð 

Mary Waniger 

From May 20th thru May 26th 
the Sanctuary Candle(s) are burning 

                            in memory/honor of: 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 The following parish family members are serving  

our nation in the Armed Forces:       
Jesse Augustine, Kurt Binversie, Joshua Kleinhans,  

Jake Baumann, Michael Reindl, Anton Simon,  
Kelli Mangan, Dustin Koenig,  

Matthew Koenig, Samuel Koenig, Greg Mueller,  
Brandon Mueller and Adam Satori.  

 

We pray to the Lord that He watches over them & keep them safe.  
If there are any more names,  please call the parish offices. 

 

  SCHOOL   NEWS  
 
 
 
 

 
 

Congratulations to our students whose essays were cho-
sen as top finishers by the Serra Club of Manitowoc County. 
Honorable Mentions - Miranda Schneider and Zen Bonde; 
Finalists - Julia Pitz and Isaac Egan; Overall Winner - Alayna 
Peterson.  Alayna is invited for a meal, will receive a cash 
award, and receive recognition from Bishop Ricken. 
 
 
 

Students and teachers enjoyed a beautiful day at  
Camp Y-Koda on Monday.  The favorite parts of the day 
definitely were the canoeing/kayaking and geocaching.  We 
also observed God's creation during nature walks looking for 
plants, signs of animal presence, and various birds.  
 
St. Gregory School Legacy Celebration -  
Saturday, June 16, 4:00 Mass with Bishop Ricken followed 
by a Reception at school 
 
 
 

LOCAL Businesses that participate in our scrip programs:  
Piggly Wiggly, Riverview, Henningôs Cheese, Pine River Dairy,  
Four Seasons, Meatôs Opera Haus, Cenex, Holy Family,   
Millhome, Altona, Parker Johns, Log Cabin, McDonalds, Copps, 
Festival, Cousin Subs, Subway é...MANY MORE! 
 

 

2018 BISHOP½S APPEAL 

      
                             To Date             Goal  
St. Gregory:     $12,626.00      $20,393.00  

                   Holy Trinity       $12,050.00      $14,745.00 

 

Thank you for your generous donations  

             Sold in office: M, T, F  
   8:00am ïNoon & 1:00 - 5:00pm 
Also sold after 8am Mass on Sunday 
 
 

Sales ending May 13th =  $2,180 
Profit ending May 13th =      $85.75 

  

Betty Hardy & Sandy Neils   
HT Scrip Coordinators~920-565-4588 

Now selling Henningôs Cheese in $25 & $50s 

HOLY TRINITY  
SCRIP PROGRAM 

      
       HT Christian Women Calendar Winners areé.  

 May    6  -  $30   Gary Pitz, St. Nazianz 

 May    7  -  $20   Rev. Patrick Nelson, School Hill 
 May   8  -  $20   Janice Vogel, Kiel 
 May   9  -  $20   Linda Meyer, Kiel 
 May  10  -  $20   Savannah Pahnke, Reedsville 
 May  11  -  $20   Ryan Valukas, Sheboygan Falls 
 May  12  -  $20   Chmura Albright, Manitowoc 

 

ST. GREGORY SCRIP        
  Scrip is sold in the parish office:  

  M-W 7-Noon & 1-4, Th & F 7-Noon 
Scrip is also sold after all Masses 

 

 Scrip sales ending May 13:$7,604.97 
3% (average) profit to the parish:$228.14 

 

 

Scrip Coordinators: 
 

Debbie Griem 773-2708   
Marlene Zutz 775-4253 

 

We still need $15,000  to meet our budget  
by the end of June.  

Solution: BUY SCRIP -itôs that easy 
 

Thank you to everyone who buys Scrip- 
For those who have never bought Scripðgive it a try!! 



Dates to Remember 
 
 

May 22 SG Finance mtg 6pm & Parish Council 7pm 
May 26 & 27 Second Collection: Green Sunday 
May 28 Memorial Day-parish offices closed-no school 
May 23,30, June 6,13 Prayer & Spirituality Class @ HT 5:30-8pm 
June 2 SG 8th Grade Graduation Mass 4pm 
June 22 Father Pat & Josephôs Farewell Celebration, 5pm HT 
 

 

Pray for the Sick:  
John E. Meyer, Simon Scharenbroch, John Casper, Jon Saun-
ders, Mary Mueller, Orville Bonde, Leon Mueller, Kay Binversie, 
Matt Kirklewski, Dennis Brost, Jim Endries, Rosaline Nenning, 
Julie Binversie and Roger  Mayr . 

To add or remove a name from this listing, a family member should 
call your Parish Office-SG: 773-2511 or HT: 773-2380    Thank you. 

ST. GREGORY PARISH OUTREACH INFORMATION  

 

Prayer Line; Lucille Heinzen at 773-2317 
Nursing Home/Assisted Living; Carmen Pankratz 323-3791 
SG Caring Hearts & Hands; Carmen Pankratz 920-323-3791 

 

ST. GREGORY & HOLY TRINITY PARISHIONERS- 
Would you like to receive Communion at home? 

 

St. Gregory parishioners please contact: Mary Olig 775-
4756, Gene Riesterer 773-2585, Pat Milligan 758-5892, or the 
parish office 773-2511. 
Holy Trinity parishioners please contact Dennis and Karen 
Graf at 693-8700 or the parish office 920-773-2380. 

Mass Readings for Week of May 21st thru May 27th 

  Readings               Gospel 

Mon/May 21     James 3:13-18           Mark 9:14-29 

Tues/May 22    James 4:1-10           Mark 9:30-37    

Wed/May 23    James 4:13-17           Mark 9:38-40 

Thurs/May 24  James 5:1-6           Mark 9:41-50 

Fri/May 25       James 5:9-12           Mark 10:1-12 

Sat/May 26      James 5:13-20           Mark 10:13-16  

Sun/May 27     Deuteronomy 4:32-34, 39-40           Matthew 28:16-20       

           Romans 8:14-17              

     Knights of Columbus Meeting Dates: 
 

     Wednesday, June 13, 2018, 6:30pm @ HT 
     Meetings are held the 2nd Wednesday  

                               of the month at 6:30pm.  

       Fr. Patõs cornerééé 

                       No one can say, "Jesus is Lord,"  
                        except by the Holy Spirit. 
                      There are different kinds of spiritual gifts  
                        but the same Spirit;  
                        there are different forms of service but the same Lord; 
                        there are different workings but the same God 
                        who produces all of them in everyone. 
                      To each individual the revelation of the Spirit 
                        is given for some benefit. 
                      As a body is one though it has many parts, 
                        and all the parts of the body,  
                        though many, are one body,  so also Christ. 

                   (1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12) 

 
 

Evangelization is is about a relationship in unity.  
 

The gifts of the Holy Spirit are not ñparlor tricksô in speaking foreign lan-
guage  or curing the sick. The gifts the Holy Spirit brings us what the 
individual needs when challenged in the faith of Jesus Christ. God will 
provide the words we need so that they may be understood. 
 

In this weekôs Gospel, St. Paul reminds the early Christians, and us, that 
we are one living organism as a Church. 
 

Jesus told the apostles that if they wished to be great they needed to 
take the lowest place among those God loves. The lowest place is a 
place of SERVICE, not a place of shame and rejection.  
 

In the call ñthat all may be oneò Jesus calls the Church to imitate the 
Trinity in an equal sharing of importance.  
 

More over importance, in our creation, God has built in us a unity of gifts 
(needed talents) that if not developed and shared, the whole community 
suffers. We are made in the image of our Creator to bring/return/ offer 
the talents we have (and developed) to help build a community  
predestined to conquer sin and sorrow,  
 

The cure to our loneliness, sorrow, despair is the gift of our neighbor 
who has another gift needed to complete the goodness of our commu-
nity. All that we are and given has a reason. That reason is not a selfish 
one (since that nature is not of God), it is a generous nature created to 
be shared and improve the lives of those where we live. 
Not everyone will be a star, famous, well known, or wealthy. These are 
not necessarily gifts of the spirit. However they can sometimes prove to 
be vices of the devil who seeks to destroy community and divide us as 
individuals in need of recognition. 
 

If we hope to live out the gifts of the Holy Spirit  we need to hear the 
Spirit and do his will ï NOT OURS! 
 

God is one and we are called to Evangelize that saving oneness. 
Be not afraid to live your faith openly. God will protect and defeat those 
who oppose your witness to truth and life, in Jesus Christ. 
 

GO, into the whole world and proclaim the truth that comes from our 
God. He will enlighten you with that same Spirit and tell you what you 
are to say! Trust God and He will call you. Ignore Him and be ignored. 
The choice is yours.  

     

 
  

 St. Gregory Vacation  

 Bible School  
 

July 30 -  Aug 3, 2018                                                         

9:00am -  11:30am  

 
$12 using last yearõs t- shirt  

$15 order new t - shirt (deadline July 1)  
 

For Kids K - 6th ñ All are Welcome  
 

  Rescued by Jesus  

  VBS Volunteer Needed to assist with decorating, fun themes and/or   

paperwork. If interested, please call Melissa at 773-3270. Thank you. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_kYbP4qnUAhVGiVQKHZLhATYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kofc.org%2Fen%2Fmembers%2Fresources%2Flogos-emblems%2Findex.html&psig=AFQjCNGM6WUbO0e4A7q0unxrO5PWRovpcw&ust=
http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/bible/1Corinthians/12:3


           

                                                                                                                Did you know?    

In the late 1800s and 1900s, it was customary for each parish organization to have their own banner.  A popular Menõs order was  

the òHoly Name Societyó while the womenõs common groups were òHoly Rosary Society,ó òAssociation of Christian Mothersó or 

òChristian Women.ó  The parish groups would 

proudly display their banners in procession,  

during a variety of Feast Days, including Corpus 

Christi, All Saintõs Day, Bishop visitsé. 

All of these banners, from both Holy Trinity & 

St. Gregory, are from our forefathers, dating 

back to the 1800s.  Most have not been seen in 

nearly 50 years.  Thank you, Father Pat, for 

returning them to their rightful places of honor.  

Original Holy Trinity Church              

                1951 
 

        
 

        òVerein der Christl Mutteró                                                   
                      German for:                                                                     

 òAssociation of Christian Mothersó  

      Holy Trinity, School Hill, Wis                          

                   òMater Dolorosa, 

                     Ora Pro Nobisó 
                         Latin for:  

                 òSorrowful Mother,  

                       Pray for Usó 
                      St. Gregory  

     
         
 

 

 
 

                 
                                                 

     
         

 

 
 

                 
                                                 

     
         
 

 

 
 

                 
                                                 

 

        òRegina Virginum,    

          Ora Pro Nobis!ó 
               Latin for:  
      òQueen of Heaven,          

           Pray for Us!ó 
            St. Gregory  

     
         

 

 
 

                 
                                                 

     
         
 

 

 
 

                 
                                                 

   Fraternal Order of Foresters  
                 St. Gregory  

     Menõs Organization for Charity 

         

     
      òIn the Name of Jesus 

      Every Knee Should Bow.ó 

                 St. Gregory  

                 Holy Trinity Corpus Christi & Banners Carried (4 seen here), 1951  

                                              Did you know?    

When Father Oschwald came to this country from Germany in  

August, 1854, he had purchased the property in St. Nazianz, site 

unseen.  The settlers built the community, including the buildings  

that would later be known as St. Maryõs Convent.  It included an  

orphanage, seminary, infirmary & convent.  In the late 1800s, the 

Salvatorian Sisters came to this country from Germany and cared  

for the Oschwald people.  Later the Sisters moved into the convent,  

and took care of the grounds, planting fruit trees & grapes.  
 

In 1928, John Reinard built a beautiful grotto on the grounds of  

St. Maryõs Convent.  He also donated the statue of MaryñOur Lady 

of Fatima and St. Bernadette.  On September 2nd, the day of the 

blessing, it was written in the 1928 Sistersõ Chronicles: òIn spite of 

the rain which shortly before had come in torrents, the dear Lord 

sent his dear sun rays for the blessing so that Fr. Odo could also give 

an address outside...surely, our dear heavenly Mother will rejoice with 

us and refresh us with her blessing since we do aim to do all our work 

out of love for her and her Divine Son.ó 
 

Since 2011, six Byzantine Monks occupy the building and care for the 

grounds.  They so kindly donated the statues to St. Gregory, after 

Fr. Pat sought the blessed -permission of the Salvatorian Sisters.  

Great Gratitude be given to the many who partook in the restoration, 

plaster, painting & moving of the 450 lb statue.  We are also grateful 

to the Monks for their generosity & blessing, those who prepared the 

flower garden in which they gracefully standé and for Father Pat who 

walked with Her each step of the way.  
 

We also thank you, Father Pat, for creating a wonderful relationship 

with the Byzantine Monks, both liturgically and educationally within 

St. Gregoryõs School. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

        Original statue    

      (prior to restoration)            

  

 
  It almost appears as if Mary is  

  praying for someone to restore  her...  

  òher prayersó brought forth Wes Stache 

  who beautifully restored & painted  

  Her & St. Bernadetteõs statue. Thank you! 

  Restored Statues in Flower Garden  

             St. Gregory Church              


